## GRADE 6 – UNIT 6 - TEST 01

Mark the letter A, B, C o	or D on your answer sheet to indic	cate the word whose	underlined part differs from the
other three in pronuncia	ation in each of the following que	stions.	
1. A. <u>c</u> inema	B. artifi <u>c</u> ial	C. so <u>c</u> ial D. spe <u>c</u> ial	
2. A. poten <u>t</u> ial	B. con <u>t</u> ent	D. na <u>t</u> ion	
Mark the letter A, B, C or	r D on your answer sheet to indica	te the word that diffe	ers from the other three in the position
of primary stress in each	of the following questions.		
3. A. event	B. garbage	C. litter	D. sewage
4. A. blossom	B. dragon	C. feather	D. dessert
Mark the letter A, B, C o	or D on your answer sheet to indic	cate the correct answe	er to each of the following questions.
5. Tet is coming. It's our	New Year		
A. decoration	B. shopping	C. celebration	D. cleaning
6 can bring §	good luck for the rest of the year.		
A. The first footer	B. Giving rice	C. Eating shrimps	D. The ringing bells
7. Next year, my family _	Banh Chung.		
A. will cook	B. will cooking	C. won't cooks	D. is going cook
8. Mai doesn't feel well. S	Shestay up late to mak	e Chung cake.	
A. needs	B. should	C. shouldn't	D. mustn't
9 Tet, we wi	ll repaint our house.		
A. On	B. At	C. In	D. To
10. What in th	is condition?		
A. should I do	B. do I do	C. am I doing	D. I am doing
11. She doesn't do	exercises during her holiday. S	he is very lazy.	
A. some	B. any	C. many	D. a few
12. Lan: " What should w	ve do on New Year's Eve?		
Nam: "			
A. Yes. Tet is a time for f	amily reunion	B. No. We'll buy ap	oricot blossoms.
C. On the first day of Tet	·	D. We should go or	ut to watch fireworks.
Read the following anno	ouncement and mark the letter A, I	B, C or D on your answ	wer sheet to indicate the correct option
that best fits each of the	numbered blanks from 13 to 16.		
	🎉 WHAT SHOULD WE	DO ON TET HOLII	DAY?
Tet Holiday is the most	important festival in Vietnam. Be	fore the New Year, fa	amilies (13) and decorate their
homes to remove bad luc	ck and welcome good fortune. Mar	ny people decorate wi	th (14) or kumquat trees, which
are believed to bring hap	ppiness and success.		_
		or the (15) to t	hank him and wish for blessings in the
			), and we give good wishes to
relatives and neighbors.		-	
13. A. fix up	B. break down	C. pass out	D. get over
14. A. rooster	B. sewage	C. peach blossom	D. feather
15. A. Kitchen God	B. Temple dancer	C. First-footer	D. Calligraphy artist
16. A. litter	B. dried candied fruits	C. jellied meat	D. trash
Mark the letter A, B, C o	or D on your answer sheet to indic	cate the correct answe	er to question 17.
17.	•		_
a. We also made a big fru	uit tray and set it on the family alta	ır.	
	brates Tet in a traditional way.		
	ne sticky rice and wrapping the Ch	ung Cakes together.	
d. That's always a meani		_	
A. d - a - b - c	B. b - a - c - d	C. b - c - a - d	D. b - c - d – a
18. Choose the sentence	that can end the conversation (in	Question 17) most si	uitably.

C. I like visiting my gra	andma at Tet.				
D. I don't really like co-	oking.				
Read the following pa	ssage and ma	rk the letter A, B, C or D o	on your answer sheet to indicat	e the correct option that	
best fits each numbere	d blank from	19 to 24.	-	_	
Preparing for Tét F	estival 🌸				
Lan and her brother are	e getting read	y for the Lunar New Year.	They help their parents (19)	the living room	
and hang red decoration	ons on the wa	lls. Outside, they (20)	the garden with colorful ligh	ts and paper lanterns.	
Their grandma teaches	them how to	(21) Chung cakes v	vith green leaves and sticky rice	e. Lan enjoys this	
tradition because it brin	ngs the whole	family together. Her dad	will (22) the fruit tray ar	nd place it on the altar.	
On New Year's Eve, the	e family gathe	ers to (23) the firew	ork show. Everyone is happy ar	nd excited to (24)	
the new year with joy.					
19. A. tidy up	B. pass out	C. make up	D. cut off		
20. A. decorate	B. remove	C. throw	D. dislike		
21. A. grow	B. cook	C. wrap	D. fix		
22. A. break in	B. take off	C. eat out	D. set up		
23. A. watch	B. wash	C. strike	D. throw		
24. A. turn around	B. welcome	C. remove	D. wear out		
Mark the letter A, B, C	or D on you	r answer sheet to indicate	the sentence that is closest in	meaning to the original	
sentence in each of the	e following q	uestions.			
25. "Why don't you joir	n a sports club	at your school?"			
A. You must join a spor	rts club at you	ır school.			
B. I suggest that you sh	ould join a sp	orts club at your school.			
C. You can't join any sp	oorts club at y	our school.			
D. Do you know any sp	ports club at y	our school?			
26. "They have no five-	fruit tray on t	he ancestral altar."			
A. There is a five-fruit t	tray on the an	cestral altar.			
B. They put five types of	of fruit on the	ancestral altar.			
C. There isn't any five-	fruit tray on t	he ancestral altar.			
D. The five-fruit tray is	very beautifu	ıl on the ancestral altar.			
Mark the letter A, B, C	or D on your	answer sheet to indicate t	he sentence that is made from t	the given cues in each of	
the following question	ns.				
		/ decorate / houses / Tet.			
A. Vietnamese people of					
B. Vietnamese people often clean and decorate houses at Tet.					
C. Vietnamese people often cleans and decorates houses at Tet.					
D. Vietnamese people often cleans and decorates houses on Tet.					
28. It / very / interesting / take / boat trip / the Perfume River					
A. It be very interesting to take boat trip on Perfume River.					
B. It be very interesting is to take boat trip the Perfume River.					
C. It is very interesting take a boat trip on the Perfume River.					
D. It is very interesting to take a boat trip on the Perfume River.  Read the following sign or notice and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer					
		nd mark the letter A, B, C o	or D on your answer sheet to inc	dicate the correct answer	
to each of the followin					
29: What is the meaning	g ot the sign b				
A. You mustn't walk on the flowers.					
B. You should pick up the trash here.					
C. You mustn't enter the park without permission.					

A. Next year, I want to try making Chung Cakes myself.

B. We ate noodles for lunch.

	T		
	D. You cannot p	oick any flowers growing	g here.
30: What does the sender need?			
So. What does the schael freed.	A. There are sp	pecial offers every day at	this shop.
Special Offer!	B. You don't ha	nve to pay for the third it	tem.
Buy two get one free.	C. This offer is	available on Saturday.	
This is only available		get third item when you	huv two
at the weekend.	D. Tod always	get tillia itelli when you	ibuy two
at the weekena.			
Read the following passage and	mark the letter A,	B, C or D on your answ	er sheet to indicate the correct answer to
each of the following questions f			
Thanksgiving Day is a ho	liday in which Am	ericans celebrate the hor	nor of everything the country offered to their
ancestors, who were among the fi	rst immigrants to t	he United States. When	they first came to America, they saw that
· ·	_		d by the Indians, who taught them how to
grow all kinds of new vegetables,	such as corn and y	ams or sweet potatoes.	· ·
On Thanksgiving Day, it	is <u><b>traditional</b></u> to ea	t a big meal together. A	mericans eat food that was found here by
their ancestors. They usually eat t	urkey with sweet p	otatoes, Indian corn bre	ad, and have pumpkin pie for dessert.
Every Thanksgiving Day, a giant	parade is held by	one of the most famous	department stores in New York. It is an
annual event. And at the end of the	e parade, children o	can even see Santa Claus,	who is visiting from the North Pole. Santa
Claus is invited to remind children	n and parents that	Christmas is not far awa	y.
31. What do Americans celebrate	on Thanksgiving D	ay?	
A. The arrival of Santa Claus	B. The hono	r of everything the coun	try offered to their ancestors
C. The beginning of winter	D. The inver	ntion of corn and yams	
32. Who helped the first immigrar	ıts learn to grow ne	ew vegetables?	
A. The government B	. The Indians	C. Santa Claus	D. Other immigrants
33. What is usually eaten on Than	ksgiving Day?		
A. Pizza and burgers	. Fish and rice		
C. Pasta and salad	). Turkey, sweet po	tatoes, Indian corn brea	d, and pumpkin pie
34. Which of the following statem	ents is NOT TRUE	according to the passage	e?
A. The Indians helped the first im	migrants learn to g	row vegetables.	
B. Pumpkin pie is a traditional de	ssert on Thanksgiv	ing Day.	
C. The parade happens in Boston	every year.		
D. Santa Claus appears at the end	of the parade.		
35. The word " $\underline{\text{traditional}}$ " in the	passage is CLOSES	T in meaning to	<u>_</u> ·
A. usual B. moder	n C. n	new D. 1	rare
36. The word "annual" in the pass	-		
A. rare B. regular	: C. f	requent D. :	yearly
Four phrases/ sentences have been	n removed from t	he text below. For each	question, mark the letter A, B, C or D on
your answer sheet to indicate the			
			owded with people (38) Near
		•	, including dragon dancers who (39)
•	•		enjoy a peaceful meal together. Children
love to (40) and sho	ru off their lucler re	d anyalanas from ralatis	700

A. dress up in traditional	clothes				
B. visit the pagoda to pray	for good luck in the new year				
C. bringing offerings and	flowers				
D. entertain the crowd with	th their exciting performances.				
37	38	39	40		
	- THE	END –			
	GRADE 6 – UN	VIT 6 - TEST 02			
Mark the letter A, B, C or	D on your answer sheet to indica	ate the word whose underlin	ed part differs from the		
other three in pronunciat	ion in each of the following ques	stions.			
1. A. <u>s</u> ure	B. <u>s</u> oup	C. <u>s</u> eason	D. <u>s</u> ight		
2. A. <u>e</u> mpty	B. money	C. remove	D. deserve		
Mark the letter A, B, C or	D on your answer sheet to indicat	te the word that differs from t	the other three in the position		
of primary stress in each	of the following questions.				
3. A. prepare	B. tourist	C. accept	D. before		
4. A. different	B. important	C. beautiful	D. wonderful		
Mark the letter A, B, C or	D on your answer sheet to indica		of the following questions.		
5. You shouldn't			0.1		
A. be	B. is	C. being	D. are		
6. You shouldn't	things on the first day of Tet.	O			
A. make	B. hang	C. break	D. cook		
	esent rice to wish enough				
A. in	B. at	C. for	D. with		
	ic after midnight.				
A. careful	B. right	C. loud	D. easy		
	es in the world often wear their		•		
A. tradition	B. traditional	C. ordinary	D. summer		
	me for gathering.	or ordinary			
A. school	B. house	C. friend	D. family		
	g your house is	C, IIICIA	2.1411111		
A. relative	B. first footer	C. teacher	D. parents		
	too loud. My sister is sleeping.?	c. tederici	D. parento		
Nam: "					
A. Sorry, I'll be quiet.		B. Let's play some loud mus	sicl		
C. Why don't we wake he	run?	D. I didn't know she was go			
	incement and mark the letter A, B	_			
	numbered blanks from 13 to 16.	, cor bon your unswer sheet	to malcate the correct option		
that best his each of the h	TET HOLIDAY PREPA	RATIONS IN VIETNAM			
Tot is a special time when	n Vietnamese people get ready to		ith hope and joy. Homes are		
=	14) bad luck from the previ				
to bring good fortune.	14) bad fack from the previ	ious year. I eopie often dispia	y (13) or kumquat trees		
	ucky money and watching drage	n dancers in the streets. Fami	ilias propara traditional foods		
, ,	ucky money and watching drago		• •		
-	ndied fruits, and pickled onions. E a (16) on the first day of the		best wishes, and avoids doing		
_	· ·		D. hwaals days		
13. A. eat out	B. welcome	C. pass out	D. break down		
14. A. remove	B. throw	C. fix up	D. strike		
15. A. sewage	B. rooster B. wish	C. apricot blossom	D. trash		
16. A. taboo B. wish C. offering D. get in Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to question 17.					
17.	on your answer sneet to indica	ate the correct answer to que	SHUIL 1/.		

- a. What did you do last Tet Holiday?
- b. Yes, we went to my grandparents' house and brought a big fruit tray as an offering.
- c. That sounds nice! Did you visit anyone?
- d. I helped my parents clean and decorate the house with peach blossoms.

A. a-b-c-d

B. a-c-d-b

C. a - d - c - b

D. a - b - d - c

## 18. Choose the sentence that can end the conversation (in Question 17) most suitably.

- A. I love how Tet brings everyone together.
- B. I usually eat Chung cake at Tet.
- C. I love helping my parents during Tet.
- D. I don't like fruit trays.

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each numbered blank from 19 to 24.

## 🞉 NEW YEAR CELEBRATIONS IN DIFFERENT COUNTRIES 🎉

B. remove

In some Asian countries, people celebrate the New Year for four or five days. In other countries, they celebrate Christmas and the New Year together. On New Year's Eve, British people often eat, drink, and go to parties. Many people go to Trafalgar Square in London or join a (19) \_\_\_\_\_ party in their city. Others visit friends or go to pubs and restaurants. These places are very (20) \_\_\_\_\_ on that night. There is a great (21) \_\_\_\_ when everyone waits for Big Ben to strike midnight. Then people (22) \_\_\_\_\_ hands to sing the traditional Scottish song Auld Lang Syne happily. After that, many people (23) \_\_\_\_\_ fireworks and (24) \_\_\_\_ the new year with hope and joy. B. street 19. A. quiet C. narrow D. backyard 20. A. crowded B. peaceful C. empty D. quiet C. waste 21. A. atmosphere B. rubbish D. garbage D. hold 22. A. kiss B. fight C. throw 23. A. watch B. wear out C. fix up D. break in

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to the original sentence in each of the following questions.

C. look forward to

D. pass out

25. "You should behave well during Tet."

24. A. turn around

- A. You don't have to behave well during Tet.
- B. You must not behave well during Tet.
- C. It's a good idea for you to behave well during Tet.
- D. People suggest that you misbehave during Tet.
- 26. "John is cleaning some furniture in his room."
- A. John cleaned all the furniture in the house.
- B. John is moving some furniture into his room.
- C. John is busy with a few pieces of furniture in his room.
- D. John is buying new furniture for his room.

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is made from the given cues in each of the following questions.

- 27. Vietnamese people / often / clean / decorate / houses / Tet.
- A. Vietnamese people often clean decorate houses on Tet.
- B. Vietnamese people often clean and decorate houses at Tet.
- C. Vietnamese people often cleans and decorates houses at Tet.
- D. Vietnamese people often cleans and decorates houses on Tet.
- 28. It / very / interesting / take / boat trip / the Perfume River
- A. It be very interesting to take boat trip on Perfume River.
- B. It be very interesting is to take boat trip the Perfume River.
- C. It is very interesting take a boat trip on the Perfume River.

D. It is very interesting to take a boat trip on the Perfume River.

Read the following sign or notice and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

29: What is the meaning of the sign below?

PLEASE DO NOT PICK			
THE FLOWERS IN OUR			
PARK.			
<u>•</u>			

- A. You mustn't walk on the flowers.
- B. You should pick up the trash here.
- C. You mustn't enter the park without permission.
- D. You cannot pick any flowers growing here.

30: What does the sender need?

Special Offer!
Buy two get one free.
This is only available
at the weekend.

Α	There	are si	necial	offers	everv	day	at	this	shor	<b>1</b>
л.	THEIR	are si	Deciai	oners	everv	uav	aι	uus	SHOL	J.

- B. You don't have to pay for the third item.
- C. This offer is available on Saturday.
- D. You always get third item when you buy two

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions from 31 to 36.

Thanksgiving Day is a holiday in which Americans celebrate the honor of everything the country offered to their ancestors, who were among the first immigrants to the United States. When they first came to America, they saw that there was enough food and opportunity for everyone. They were even helped by the Indians, who taught them how to grow all kinds of new vegetables, such as corn and yams or sweet potatoes.

On Thanksgiving Day, it is traditional to eat a big meal together. Americans eat food that was found here by their ancestors. They usually eat turkey with sweet potatoes, Indian corn bread, and have pumpkin pie for dessert. Every Thanksgiving Day, a giant parade is held by one of the most famous department stores in New York. It is an annual event. And at the end of the parade, children can even see Santa Claus, who is visiting from the North Pole. Santa Claus is invited to remind children and parents that Christmas is not far away.

31.	What do	Americans	celebrate on	Thanksg	iving Day?
·	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		cores raise or.		-,,-

A. The arrival of Santa Claus

B. The honor of everything the country offered to their ancestors

C. The beginning of winter

D. The invention of corn and yams

32. Who helped the first immigrants learn to grow new vegetables?

A. The government

B. The Indians

C. Santa Claus

D. Other immigrants

33. What is usually eaten on Thanksgiving Day?

A. Pizza and burgers

B. Fish and rice

C. Pasta and salad

D. Turkey, sweet potatoes, Indian corn bread, and pumpkin pie

34. Which of the following statements is NOT TRUE according to the passage?

A. The Indians helped the first immigrants learn to grow vegetables.

B. Pumpkin pie is a traditional dessert on Thanksgiving Day.

C. The parade happens in Boston every year.

D. Santa Claus appears at the end of the parade.

35. The word "traditional" in the passage is CLOSEST in meaning to \_\_\_\_\_

A. usual

B. modern

C. new

36. The word "annual" in the passage is OPPOSITE in meaning to \_\_\_\_

D. rare

B. regular

C. frequent

D. yearly

Four phrases/ sentences have been removed from the text below. For each question, mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 37 to 40.

		- THE END -	
37	38	39	40
D. entertain the cro	owd with their exciting performa	ances.	
C. bringing offering	gs and flowers		
B. visit the pagoda	to pray for good luck in the new	v year	
A. dress up in tradi	itional clothes		
love to (40)	and show off their lucky	red envelopes from relatives.	
After vi	siting the temple, families usual	ly return to their homes to enjoy	a peaceful meal together. Children
the temple, there is	a small square where traditiona	al performances take place, inclu	ding dragon dancers who (39)
During 1et, many f	families prepare to (37)	The temple is often crowded	with people (38) Near